Report on Senate IT Committee Meeting on Wed, Oct 21, 2009, 1-2pm.
The IT committee met on Wed, Oct 21, in the Curriculum Room of the Walsh library and discussed the following topics:
No-Call List: The committee voted to request that all direct-dial SHU phone numbers be added to the national “no-call” list in an attempt to stop unsolicited advertisement calls. That request is underway.
TLTR 2009/2010: This year’s incarnation of the TLTR has started without a kick-off meeting but is looking for members nevertheless. As advertised in a recent broadcast email, it features the following action groups: 

· Emerging Technologies: Chairs: Sharon Favaro, Abe Zachem, Bert Wachsmuth

· Best Practices and Events: Chairs: Kelly Shea and Lysa Martinelli

· Digital Sustainability: Chairs: Richard Stern and Michael Taylor

· Service and Support Committee: Chairs: Paul Fisher and Anne Pumfrey

Faculty Research Support: The committee discussed ideas related to IT support for faculty research. Ideas included a resurrection of the FIG (Faculty Innovation Grant) in the Spring 2010, allowing teaching as well as research-based applications. This topic will be further discussed in the TLTR 2009/2010 Emerging Technologies committee. Results will be reported back to the senate IT committee. 

Underreported IT problems: The committee discussed underreported IT problems and was happy to see that a new action group of the TLTR was dedicated to this topic. Ideas to improve problem reporting and resolution include the previously discussed idea of a separate IT Help Desk phone number for faculty and even moving IT support for faculty into the TLTC. This topic will be further discussed in the TLTR 2009/2010 Service and Support committee. Results will be reported back to the senate IT committee.

Web Pages: The committee discussed the current approach to maintaining university web pages. While there were several questions about the overall design of the SHU web site, we were happy to hear that the library web pages have been redesigned and the library now has full editing rights to their pages. We are interested in learning more about the current overall web site strategy and we will invite the appropriate web-development and Public Relations personnel to discuss web-site related concerns during our next meeting. Reminder: as per broadcast email today (11/07), A&S faculty profiles are due Nov 30th
Respectfully submitted,

Bert G. Wachsmuth

